ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
12 January 2016
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Bell, Armstrong, Boyd, Eggleston, Gibbs, Widd and Yeo.

Apologies:  Councillor Sleight  
Ward Councillors:  Councillor Pollard attended for the Public Participation Item.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
A member of the public attended for the public participation section.

The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A member of the public expressed his strong objection to the proposed extension at 94 Main Street, Etton.  He felt that the extension would be out of scale, not sympathetic with the architecture of the area, detrimental to the conversation area, too large for the site and built from inappropriate materials.  He also felt that the proposed extension, which would be one meter from his property, would over shadow his home and result in a complete loss of privacy as two large French windows would look onto the garden, bedroom and bathroom.    The potential for noise was also raised, as the rooms closet to his property would be used as a gym and music room.  He asked Councillors to take his views into account when considering the application.  He also commented that, in his view, the plans and drawings were misleading because they implied that there was more substantial screening between the properties than was actually the case and did not accurately reflect the layout and gardens of the two properties.  
1/16
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
2/16
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting held on the 10 November 2015 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

3/16
APPOINTMENT OF A PARISH COUNCILLOR BY CO-OPTION - Resolved - That Sarah Gibbs should be co-opted onto the Parish Council. 

4/16
UPDATE ON MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING – The Clerk reported that East Riding of Yorkshire Council would repaint the village lamp posts green in 2016 and repair the pothole near 128 Main Street as part of the Tour de Yorkshire preparations.  However, they did not consider that an additional road slow sign was required on Gardham Road.  It was reported that an application had been submitted to the National Lottery for the Community Led Plan project and that a limited number of transport surveys had been returned so far.

5/16
EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL ISSUES – Resolved – That East Riding of Yorkshire Council should be asked i) to resurface the road from Chantry Lane to Malton Road ii) why blue bins were not prioritised for collection after Christmas iii) if the Parish Council could adopt a previously un-adopted road and iv) whether a road could be made one way with the exception of farm vehicles.  It was also Resolved that v) Councillor Boyd would ask the Hotham Estate if they would be willing to put a hedge on Chantry Lane to help prevent vehicular damage to the verges vi) the Clerk would check the use by date of the Council’s Floodsaxs and whether the defibrillator needed replacing after each use. 
6/16
CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· Humberside Police, Community Policing Review
· British Red Cross, Thank you letter for recent donation
· Flood Advisory Service, Notification of a Flood Advisory Roadshow, Tesco Car Park, Beverley, 14-15 January.
· Mrs Brown, Flood Issues 
· East Riding of Yorkshire Council 

· Request for suggestions for Scrutiny Panel Review items

· Request for comments on winter services policy

· Informal consultation on Public Space Protection Orders

· Request to promote Connect to Support website

· December Parish News

· Information on Neighbourhood Planning Guidance and Funding

· Request for Chairman’s Awards nominees

(b) that Councillor Holmes would attend the flood roadshow (c) that the Council should take up the generous offer made by a resident to map the key drainage routes in the village.

7/16 PLANNING MATTERS

a)  Applications for comment – Revised information for:  External and internal alterations with erection of single and two storey extension to side and construction of dormer windows to front following demolition of existing garage/store (AMENDED PLANS) at 94 Main Street, Etton, East Riding Of Yorkshire, HU17 7PQ for Mr Patrick Granger - Application type: Full Planning Permission.  Resolved – that comments would be submitted following a site visit to assess the revised plans. 
b)  Applications on which comments had been submitted since the previous meeting –   Resolved - to note that i) no objection had been made to tree felling in the Conservation Area ii) the Council supported application 15/03493/OUT, Land South East And West Of 104 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire on the understanding that the developer would gift a piece of land to the Parish Council and as long as the planning authority did not consider that building outside of the development limits would set a precedent for future applications on the grounds that the site had already been partially developed.

c) To note decisions of the Planning Authority - Resolved - to note that i) the Planning Authority had raised no objection tree felling in Etton Conservation Area. 
8/16 REPLACEMENT GATE AND POST, CHURCH WALK - The gate and gate post at Church Walk were rotten and needed to be replaced or removed before they became a health and safety risk.  The replacement cost would be £689.  Two other gate posts would need repair in the future at a further cost of £608.  Councillors agreed that replacing the gate and post would enhance the look of the village, but concern was expressed about the cost of the works relative to the size of the Parish Council budget. Following a vote it was Resolved that Parish Council would replace the gate and post and that Cllr Holmes would approach the Church to fund replacing the two other gate posts.
9/16 WELCOME TO ETTON BOOKLET - Councillor Holmes proposed that the “Welcome to Etton” booklet, previously produced by the Parish Council, should be updated and re-issued to any new residents of the Village, such as those at the Beal Homes Development.  


Resolved - (i) that Booklet would be reproduced and reissued (ii) that the Council would finance the booklet through advertising (iii) that Councillors would send ideas for content to the Clerk.
10/16 PARISH COUNCIL BUDGET AND PRECEPT - A proposed budget for 2016/17 was circulated for discussion.  It was noted that the budget assumed a slight increase in precept income, but that the precept demand for residents would remain the same because of a rise in the council tax base.

Resolved - (i) that the proposed budget should be adopted for 2016/17 and (ii) that the precept should be set at £4954.

11/16 PARISH COUNCIL PROJECTOR - East Riding of Yorkshire Council had provided the Parish Council with a projector, so that it could view planning applications electronically during meetings.  The Council discussed potential additional uses for the device.


Resolved - that the projector would be made available to the Village Hall Committee so that it could be hired out for room bookings if required.  
12/16 PERSONNEL COMMITTEE - Resolved - (i) that a Personnel Committee would be formed to deal with all personnel issues (ii) that Councillors Holmes, Bell and Eggleston would be members of the committee.  
13/16 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – That the following accounts should be approved for payment:

	East Riding of Yorkshire Council,

Newsletter Printing
	39.71

	Salary January
	49.30

	PAYE January
	33.20

	Salary February
	49.70

	Paye February
	32.80


14/16
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS – It was noted that the Annual Parish Assembly would be held at 7:00 pm on the 8 March. 
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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